
SKY HARBOR PROPERTY OWNER’S ASSOCIATION BOARD MEETING 

November 6, 2010 

 

Board Members Present:  Marion Kincheloe, Donna Chismar, Roy Chismar, Richard Meyers, 
Mary Jo Beard, Denise Dorsey, John Padgett, Junior Webb, Jim Hale, Darrell Sperry and Roy 
Switzer 

The meeting was called to order by John Padgett. 

The minutes of the previous meeting of August 7, 2010 were read by Donna Chismar.  A motion 
was made by Mary Jo Beard to accept the minutes as read.  Motion was second by Marion 
Kincheloe. 

The Treasurer’s report was read by Donna Chismar.  Denise Dorsey brought up the question 
about moving our money into an interest bearing account.  Discussion was held and a motion 
was made by Roy Switzer stating that we should look into a savings account tied to the 
checking account.  Marion Kincheloe seconds the motion.  Jim Hale will look into this and report 
back at the next meeting. Roy Chismar made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as read.  
Second by Marion Kincheloe. 

The road report was presented by Marion Kincheloe.  He stated that we have a $16,000 surplus 
in the budget. Everything in Phase 1 and Phase 2 has been completed and part of Phase 3 is 
done.   The total expense for this was 83,369.00 which was $16,000 below the proposed 
amount.  Parts of Beechfront Dr and Dry Hollow Court were also paved which was not on the 
original proposal.   The road committee will look into other projects that need to be 
accomplished with the surplus of monies.  A motion to accept the Road Report was made by 
John Padgett, second by Roy Switzer. 

Speed bumps were again discussed and it was decided that they would pose a problem with the 
snow plow so they will not be put in right away.  A discussion followed on the best way to slow 
down speeders in the neighborhood.  That will be left open for discussion at a later date.   A 
discussion about striping ensued.  Roy Chismar stated that he has had positive feedback about 
the white striping on Silver Poplar Rd.  A motion was made by John Padgett to paint a yellow 
stipe down the middle of School House Gap Road and Silver Poplar Road.  STOP will be 
stenciled on the road by the stop signs on the main road in Sky Harbor.  Donna Chismar 
seconds the motion.  Motion passed.  Junior will take care of this ASAP, weather permitting. 



Page 2 

It was recommended that stone or gravel be installed in the “pull outs”.  Now when it rains they 
are very muddy and rutted. Junior Webb estimated that this would cost approximately $7,000-
8,000 for the machine work and the cost of gravel.  This would take the road surplus down to 
$8,000 which would be used for striping, signs and whatever other projects needed attention.  
Jim Hale made a motion to have the pull-outs graveled.  Roy Switzer second the motion. 

It was reported to Junior Webb that the stop sign at Jack’s Pass is down.  He will take care of 
reinstalling this. 

There has been a problem with cars going the wrong way on Elm Circle.  This is a one way road 
but it is not marked very well.  A sign will be made, ONE WAY-DO NOT ENTER, and will be 
installed by Roy Chismar.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Junior Webb recommended that he would like to ditch around Pond #4, putting in tile (which we 
already have) and gravel it.  Then we might consider putting in  picnic tables around the area 
which can be used by guests.  This will be discussed again next meeting when monies become 
available. 

Marion Kincheloe stated that the rental agency for the club house contacted him about the 
carpeting in the game room and that the tacks are coming through the floor.  Also, the front door 
to the club house is rotted and needs replacing.  Roy Chismar will look into this.  He will also get  
two estimates on replacing the roof : one for replacing it with shingles and the other for replacing 
it with a metal roof.  He will present these at the next Board meeting. 

Junior Webb stated that the limbs and brush along the sides of the road will be taken care of 
next week, weather permitting.  We will look into renting an “arm” in the spring for trimming 
down the bigger limbs.  The electric company will be coming around in January to do trimming 
of trees as well.   

Junior Webb would like to donate 2-3 feet of his property so that Ridgefield Rd can be made 
wider at Lot #1.  It would make it easier for cars traveling in this area.  He would like the 
Association to pay for the small strip of paving.  This was put on hold until we do the budget 
proposal for next year. 



Many residents have asked about bundling internet, cable and phone with Charter Services.  
Roy Chismar will look into this and report back at the next meeting.  We will let residents know if 
this is possible by posting it on the web site. 

John Padgett stated the the new salt spreader had been purchased and installed on the truck.  
It is ready to go and awaiting the first snowfall.  Roy Switzer made a motion to sell the old salt 
spreader.  Motion was second by Marion Kincheloe.   We will start by posting it on the website.  
Motion passed.  If anyone knows of anyone needing a salt spreader (1 and ½ ton) we will be 
posting it for sale for $750.00 and you can contact us through the web site. 

A resident has suggested using the website for advertising of services and selling of property. 
All agreed that this was a good idea.  Donna Chismar will contact the person that does the 
posting on the website and get a cost for this service.  We will also need to establish a fee for 
the use of this service.  She will report back at the next meeting. 

Due to the usual inclement weather the first of February, the next Board meeting was postponed 
until the last Saturday in February, 2011.  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Roy 
Chismar, second by Darrell Sperry. 

Submitted by 

Donna Chismar 
Secretary, Sky Harbor Property Owner’s Association 
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